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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           July 30, 2015


Sandra Templeton called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; 
John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Mike Pittinger, present; Julie Bearss, present.  
RESOLUTION 2015-177: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-178: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

July 9, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-179: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

July 15, 2015 emergency meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-180: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

July 21, 2015 special meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:

David Starcher, Resident/Farmer

Dan Pompili, Record Courier     Eric Long, Soil & Water
Tami Earnest, Fire Department

Jim Griffiths, Resident                Betty Gauding, Resident 
William Dillon, Resident


Joe Dillon, Resident

Thomas Repcik, Resident/ Employee             Jim Bierlair, Soil & Water  
Sandra introduced Jim Bierlair and Eric Long of Soil & Water and Chris Meduri of the Prosecutor’s Office who were present to discuss the water issue on Giddings Road.
   Eric Long:  Earlier this year Mr. Starcher contacted our office asking me to come out and take a look at some drainage concerns that he had near the corner of Giddings and Stroup [Roads] -- just west of Stroup on Giddings.  The drainage in question was a culvert that flows from the south side of Giddings to the north side of Giddings.

   Sandra Templeton:  You can draw that if you want.

   Eric Long:  Sure.  About a couple hundred feet down Giddings there’s a crossover that was installed flowing from the south to the north side of Giddings,  I believe, last year about this time—maybe not quite a full—August of last year.  There is another cross over that flows from the south side of Giddings to the north side of Giddings that, from my understanding through talking to the property owners, was installed a long time ago – eight or ten years ago or something like that – I can’t remember exactly.

   Sandra Templeton:  That last one was.
   Eric Long:  Yes, this one. [points to drawing] Now there’s another crossover that flows from south to north farther west on Giddings that has been there for a very long time—that’s been—the permanent 
crossover for there has been there for who knows how long.  These two crossovers – after talking with the property owners I understand were installed not just through the township road superintendent – there were some agreements that were made—to allow the residents to put in a crossover – particularly the one that was done in the last year or so.  Mr. Starcher contacted me because he was concerned about the effect that this crossover had to his farming practice because most of this area here is farm field that Mr. Starcher farms – well he doesn’t farm it but somebody farms – it’s his property.  

The question was whether or not it was ok for them to put that in.  The way that – after meeting with both of them—I met with the Dillons and with Mr. Starcher about this issue, I met with Chris Diehl—I’m sorry I didn’t meet with Chris Diehl I met with Kevin Biltz; I met with a number of different people and talked to them about it. This is my take on that situation: the way that I see it is that whether or not Chris should have allowed them to do it -- and actually he probably should not have allowed the Dillons to do the work themselves--

   Sandra Templeton: Exactly.

   Eric Long:  But that isn’t really the question.  The question is, is that pipe justifiable where it is and that is up to the Road Superintendent whether or not he chooses to -- you know, because the drainage in the right of way is up to the Township and Road Superintendent to determine whether or not a crossover is necessary at one point or another.  And then if that becomes a question it’s up to the superintendent or the Township to justify the need for that there. If there’s concern for flooding either through road safety or whatever else that would be a reason to need to put a crossover culvert in.  There’s lots of different times when that happens though, I mean, this wouldn’t be the first time where a road crossover was put in that one property owner didn’t like but it was up to the Township to decide to put it in.  Now like I said before, Chris who retired not long after this went in from the way I understand it, really should not have allowed the residents to do the installation—it was something that he should have done himself if he decided indeed that it was necessary.  
As for how it is now and what kind of impacts it has, it’s hard to say, I mean, I don’t really know what it was like before the crossover was installed—this one or the other one that’s down a ways I don’t know what the 
drainage was like there; I couldn’t say whether or not there is a major flooding issue where we’re getting road topping at Giddings Road.  I have no experience there.

   Sandra Templeton:  There’s an issue now because there’s a gaping hole and the road is starting to fall apart so there is an issue.

   Eric Long:  Yeah, as for the condition of the road, I’m not really one to be able to tell you it was a good job putting in a crossover or not because I don’t put them in but yeah the way I see it is it’s up to the Township, the Road Superintendent to make their own decisions on the right way to handle the drainage in the right of way so if this was not the right way to handle the drainage in the right of way then it’s up to the Township to make that decision.  If this was correct, if you want to say that there is an issue with the drainage there, if there is a flooding issue that that this alleviates it and makes it better than the Township can be justified in saying so but really any change that needs to be made to what is in place now isn’t a question of who –each property owner is upset with it one way or the other it’s up to the Township and what’s best for the drainage in that area and to be able to justify it.
   Sandra Templeton:  But we’ve never, I mean, I’ve been a trustee for 20 years and nobody ever came to us and said there’s water running over the road.  I mean, since I’ve been here we’ve never closed that road for water like we have Stroup Road.  Do you remember anything?

   Diane Austin:  Not that I remember.  This crossover, did it change the flow of the water that causes flooding, I mean, I don’t know I’m not—

   Eric Long:  No, that’s a good question.  The overlying land, I don’t think that there’s much water that crosses Giddings there might be a little bit on the east side of Stroup that ends up heading this way.  This portion down here, I don’t know what the acreage is but there’s some that flows from south to north towards Giddings.  This field all discharges from north to south towards Giddings.  There is a drainage ditch that carries water away that kinda heads that direction eventually—this isn’t all that accurate, I’m just trying to do a quick drawing here but yes, the overlying land, the water drains towards Giddings on both sides of the road and there is a cross country—not a right of way ditch—and cross country ditch that carries the water away.  Now the change that has been made is the location where it crosses the road.  Ultimately where the water it gets to is the same, you know, we haven’t taken a large drainage area and rerouted it to a new area – alright so the drainage areas are still essentially the same.  The same amount of land that was contributing water to the north side to this ditch down here is still doing so.  The only difference is where the point that crosses Giddings Road.
   Sandra Templeton:  Where did it, before those were put it, where did all that water go to and drain over to there?
   Eric Long:  The water that’s south of Giddings?

   Sandra Templeton:  Yes.

   Eric Long:  It would come down to the road, now I don’t know that exact time that this was put in—

   Joe Dillon:  Can I?

   Eric Long:  Sure.

   Sandra Templeton:  Joe, you gotta state your name for the record, please.  Thank you.

   Joe Dillon:  Oh, I’m sorry, Joe Dillon.  This is the new one, correct?

   Eric Long:  Yeah, this is the newest one.

   Joe Dillon:  This is the one about fourteen years ago which had a crossover but remember we talked about this is a small one that was crushed.  There was one here and there’s another one down here farther—unless you disagree with me -- there’s here, and then there’s one here.

   Eric Long:  We looked at the other ones that are here.  Both of these cross going from east to west?

   Joe Dillon:  Correct.

   Sandra Templeton:  So before that one was put in, the water comes—

   Joe Dillon:  It crossed here and then it cross at this angle. When it crossed here there’s another ditch that comes way to meet this other drainage ditch

   Sandra Templeton:  So then I don’t understand; if it was flowing ok why did that have to take place?

   Joe Dillon:  The other ones that were put in?

   Sandra Templeton:  Yes.

   ?Joe Dillon:  I have been there to see the flooding issue yet so I can’t really—

   Sandra Templeton:  There’s no flooding.

   Eric Long:  From here to here it flows from the west to the east in that little area and from here it flows from the east to the west.  It goes like this in that area.  

   Joe Dillon:  Well that’s not how it was recently because—I mean before this was in, there was just this crossover and maybe there was more down farther—

   Eric Long:  This was always there?  

   Joe Dillon:  You said fourteen years ago?

   Eric Long:  No no but there was one before that--

   Joe Dillon:  Yeah, there’s a small one.

   Eric Long:  There’s a small one.

  Joe Dillon:  There’s always been one here, but they’re small.  There’s a large one here, and a large one here.  This water comes this way and this water comes this way and this is where they meet.  So at any rate it’s very flat there.

   Sandra Templeton:  I know but what I’m saying is where did the water go before that was put in?  Where was it going?  Where was it flowing because it had to be flowing and going somewhere?
   Joe Dillon:  He said it right, it went through the smaller one and it went through this one and it went through this one.
   Sandra Templeton:  Ok so it went on down the road?

   Joe Dillon:  Yep

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok.

   Joe Dillon:  Why this first one fourteen years ago was put in-- 

   Sandra Templeton:  Is because of the small one.

   Joe Dillon:  Right and we went through road supervisor just like we did this time but I’m not saying that was the correct way 
   Sandra Templeton:  The road supervisor was who?

   Joe Dillon:  Chris Diehl.  

   Jim Bierlair:  It was Chris then to right?

   Joe Dillon:  Yep and we installed this one and then when this flooding came about two years ago we asked Chris—we didn’t bring it to your attention because—
   Sandra Templeton: You know what, every road in Edinburg Township that floods gets brought to our attention—I mean almost all the time 
   Joe Dillon:  All I’m telling you is what we did -- I’m not saying if it was right or wrong I’m telling you what we did.  We went to the road supervisor because when I read the revised code it says you could have a road supervisor—I’m not saying whether it’s right or wrong—

   Sandra Templeton: We’re gonna stop right there because the road supervisor had no right to have you do that so we’re good on that.

   Joe Dillon:  I’m not arguing that—I’m just telling you what I did—I went to the road supervisor and he said it needs a catch basin and a crossover installed there—

   Sandra Templeton: And he should’ve done it. 

   Joe Dillon:  I am not arguing that—

   Sandra Templeton: And that’s just what I’m saying.

   Joe Dillon:  I don’t know what you want me to say, I’m not arguing that point.
   Sandra Templeton: I’m not arguing with you -- you’re just saying, “we went to the road supervisor and he said it was ok” when we all know that wasn’t ok.

   Joe Dillon:  I did not know that wasn’t ok.  I just asked the road supervisor and he said that’s what you’re supposed to do.

   Sandra Templeton: He did not have the permission to do it so – that’s all I’m telling you because you keep saying you went for permission-- 
   Joe Dillon:  I did—I’m not saying it was right, I’m telling you that’s what we did. If he would have said, “listen, I’ll put it in, I’ll install it” – 

   Sandra Templeton:  That’s one of my issues—

   Joe Dillon:  I have better things to do than to install that.

   Sandra Templeton: That’s one of my issues. I don’t know why he didn’t do it and why he had you guys do that.
   Joe Dillon:  I’m just telling you it was put in—if there was no road flooding there, there would be no issues with putting those in there.  Nobody wants anything in their yards either way.    
   Sandra Templeton: Yeah but the other side of the road has got plenty I mean we tried to fix it and it turned up—

   Bill Dillon:  Let me say one word.

   Sandra Templeton: Ok you need to state your name.
   Bill Dillon:  Bill Dillon.  The reason Chris allowed that is because, like we’ve said in previous meetings, we’ve done it before for Chris; the first one ten years ago.  We’ve done about five or six of them for Chris.  He knew we would do that.  But that’s the reason he allowed us, he knew we would do a good job, he told us exactly how he wanted it done and we did it.  He inspected it, he put the topping on it and –
   Sandra Templeton: And it’s falling apart right now

   Bill Dillon:  No it’s not all falling apart either. 

   Sandra Templeton: I took a picture of it, there’s a big hole gaping.

   Bill Dillon:  It’s that much of the topping—

   Sandra Templeton: Ok we’ll let Chris—go ahead Chris.

   Chris Meduri:  This is a mess, to be frank with you, but how do we correct the mess without costing the Township any money?  How do we keep – are you Mr. Starcher?

   David Starcher:  Yes, I am.  

   Chris Meduri:  What’s the remedy for both of you without—a reasonable remedy?  I know this situation is pretty complicated.
   David Starcher:  Well I’ve got a simple solution: I’ll run my water on my side and let them run their water on their side it’s the original pipe; end of story. They want their yard to look pretty and have it even with the 
road the pipe apparently is not big enough to hold the amount of water so they put another culvert across and put all that water on me and I’m trying to farm that ground

   Chris Meduri:  What could be done, if the crossover was left and that’s up to—what could solve your problem if that crossover remained without costing you anything, what would be the solution for your problem now if that crossover stayed?  We were talking outside of what could be done.  Jim and guys could you chime in?  What’s his remedy to fix his problem?
   Joe Dillon:  Has anybody been down there when it has rained hard, normal and easy?  I have.  

   Jim Griffiths:  That’s my land you guys are talking about right there.  Jim Griffiths, I own the ______; the only reason that water is back tracking to -- I have a remedy for you if you want it, it’s pretty easy it’s not in depth at all.
   Joe Dillon:  During normal rains and light rains, now this was put in here level between the two ditches because that’s the only way you can do it.  This water runs down and goes over to my side down and back over this culvert during normal rains -- it actually goes my way, which I have zero problem with, down and over across this culvert.  Now during hard rains, because this is a low area, they both come this way; it finally goes from the south to the north and goes over but you could watch it during normal rains, goes north to south down and then crosses over. 
   Chris Meduri:  How do we fix both of your problems without costing the Township?

   Sandra Templeton: Wait a minute, hold on.  You’re going to have to do one at a time and you’re going to have to state your name.

   Jim Griffiths: Jim Griffiths. I just moved in here so I kinda inherited this whole mess basically.  What’s happening here, I don’t know how you guys do it in the country out here and stuff—where I come from usually if you want to do something we apply for a permit and get permit and permission bum, bum you do it.  Right or wrong it doesn’t matter, right?  Question is did they get a permit when they did it—do you guy require a permit?
   Sandra Templeton: No, we don’t require a permit because our road guy usually does it.

   Jim Griffiths:  If I have an agreement right now with who the road superintendent is--? 
   Sandra Templeton:  Kevin.

   Jim Griffiths:  So if I meet him out there in my driveway and say, “Kev this is what I want to do, boom boom, I want to get a backhoe and I want to dig a trench across my property into Dillons’ to dump my water in his yard” sounds feasible—go for it.

   Julie Bearss:  No. From a zoning standpoint you can’t dump your water onto somebody else property. 
   Jim Griffiths:  I’ve noticed when the water comes down—I go out there and I take _____ stuff and plant it’s all fine but this whole thing just floods out on this property.  I took and I watched the other day—I took a piece of foam and I watched it because there was like some oily residue from the road and it comes in the ditch; whether it collects from here or here it doesn’t matter—it cuts through the pipe, goes down the ditch where you guys cut that ______ from my yard last year and you filled it back in— the water, the foam went from here, went down under the culvert; down Joe’s and it hit right here and then backwashed up into my yard.  

   David Starcher:  Oh my goodness.  
   Jim Griffiths:   Now when it backwashed up, the foam did, it filled up my yard and it just turns up here and eventually goes down but what happens is, you got a—mine’s pretty clear, this is pretty clear but right here this whole section from here down is just full.  So I guess the remedy would probably would be to go ahead and say hey guys can we just go in and just take that thing and just dig it out? Use the transit; make this right here higher and make this right lower.  It’s pretty simple because no matter what this water is going to come over unless they filled the ditch in.  Now if they fill this ditch in, when they put these culverts in were there ditches over there on your side?

Joe Dillon:  There used to be.
Dave Starcher:  So if the water used to lay on your side and then go down and then crossover; but now it just kinda goes over so unless you fill the ditches in—

Dave Starcher: What you’re saying is exactly right—years ago—you guys can tell me if I’m wrong—this was all corn field ok there was a waterway, a man made, natural waterway that flowed all the way down through here through this big creek down here.  Now throughout the years, your house was put in and a drive way; another house was put in and a driveway; another house was put in and a driveway and they’ve all been brought up because of this low-lying area and pipes being installed and like you’re saying there are a lot of restrictions in there now; it doesn’t flow like it did 50 years ago.  But this is the natural flow of the water, this way and this way to this big creek. 
   David Starcher:  No.

   Sandra Templeton:  We’re not gonna do that.  Go ahead, Kevin.

   Kevin Biltz:  My thought on what needs to be done is sorta like Jim said but the culvert there next your driveway needs to come out -- that’s the first start-- not your driveway but where the natural flow was; the pipe that naturally comes across the road the old pipe—the concrete pipe that came across the road then you go up there where it flows; the natural flow down to that ditch it needs to start there, it needs lowered so it runs down and then it needs lowered going—that’s where it needs to start.

   _____?____: Correct. But all that needs to be fixed if you’re going to start that. Correct. 
   Sandra Templeton:  And then the problem when you go down through there, you gotta get all the property owners to say: yep, yep, yep, yep, yep and who’s gonna pay for all that?

  Sandra Templeton: Yeah. Chris am I wrong, the road right of way is up to the Township Trustees to do what—make sure they maintain the roads, correct?
   Chris Meduri:  In the right of ways.

   ?Jim Griffiths:  Off the road -- as long as the water is getting off our road-- 

   Diane Austin: You don’t have to be concerned with it.  That’s why these have all been installed is because we have restrictions here and the water backs up.

    Sandra Templeton:  Then how come we never heard about water issues down there at all.
   Joe Dillon:  Joe Dillon. We would tell Chris.  We just went to Chris.  I’m telling you that’s who we went to –I’m not saying it was right wrong or indifferent and if he—Kevin has said -- he didn’t bring it to your attention I guess I didn’t come to every meeting to tell you we went to the road supervisor.  Just like if I had a zoning question I would come see Julie; during a fire I would think the fire chief would make decisions about how he’s going to—
   Sandra Templeton:  What we’re saying is he never bothered to 

   Joe Dillon:  You’re right

   Sandra Templeton:  He should have—and that’s his fault—because he should’ve brought those issues to us.  He should never tell a resident to do his own job and I right.

   Chris Meduri: Yes, that’s true but I guess to try to fix the situation—

   Sandra Templeton:  Right I’d like to fix it.

   Diane Austin: What do we do to get this flow of water fixed?  What’s your best—

   ?Jim Bierlair:   Both Joe and Jim are talking about across here—absolutely—this is the problem.
   Diane Austin: But it’s not our right of way so we can’t go in there.

   ?Jim Bierlair:   Right it’s not on the Township to go in there and fix it.  It’s up to the property owners to go in and clean out this cross country ditch line that used to serve one or two farmers, now it’s several pieces of property and it’s still up to the property owners to come to a conclusion to come to an agreement to do the maintenance on that to clear that.  Now, that cross country ditch whether it’s open or not doesn’t have anything to do with whether or not—let me rephrase that—the ditch going cross country not working could definitely lead to issues with road flooding here—but it doesn’t have to do with whether or not—if the road superintendent—if the Township decided that they needed to put in a crossover to alleviate flooding, then they can choose to do that—they may have to justify it or whatever else

   Sandra Templeton:  And we would have done that.  

   ?Jim Bierlair:   Right.  If you don’t think it was justified to put that culvert in, that it shouldn’t have been installed, that‘s something that the Township can make that decision too. 
   Chris Meduri: Let me ask you this, the water that’s coming through that new crossover what’s the best way to alleviate that.  Where can you take it if you don’t—

   ?Jim Bierlair:   There are several things that are going on; it’s never one clear cut, this is the magic wand fix because there isn’t.  There’s another drive pipe somewhere in between this one and these two crossovers that has heaped up to the point where they’re not passing any water there now I don’t know whether or not all of the water that gets to this point could be taken to this point easily within the right of way.  I know that what should happen one way or the other is that the water that is flowing from the south to the north that gets to Giddings Road needs to be managed within the right of way to this point ok so if—to the point that the original crossover was where it’s been for a very long time.  If it gets managed on the north side of the road without causing any property damage on the north side of the road then the Township was within their bounds to do that.  The water that comes to Giddings should be maintained within the right of way to the point where it used to leave the right of way.  If the water is coming here and it’s having an impact outside of the right of way, it shouldn’t.  

   Chris Meduri: Mr. Starcher what do you think of that?  

   David Starcher:  Dave Starcher Stroup Road.  The water used to run down the road parallel to the culvert that was put in where the concrete pipes at.  Dillons put the culvert, the pipe in there so they can mow their yard even with the road to make it look nice, well that’s fine but the pipe is not big enough to carry the volume of the water so it started flooding on the other side of the road.  They just simply put a culvert pipe in two places across the road to run all of their water on me.  Now, Julie had mentioned it’s against the law the divert the water in any direction go on the neighbor that’s exactly what they did to me.

  David Starcher (cont.):  I’m trying to farm that.  I’ve been down there when it rains, the water runs out of the pipe and down the ditch and what don’t the ditch carry goes in my field.  Eric Long has told me himself that that could flood out and when it does it’s gonna cause all that top soil to drain away with it.  The simple solution is let them keep their water on their side down to the culvert where it goes across to the concrete pipe and I’ll run my water on my side. Simple.

   Julie Bearss:  Dave, can I just clarify something?  The Township is managing water from right of way to right of way so they weren’t intentionally distributing water into your field. Now there’s two separate things, you are getting water onto your property and that’s ultimately what needs to be solved but the intention wasn’t to spit it into your field it was to put it into the other ditch.
  David Starcher:  The point is they’re putting their water on me and I don’t appreciate it.

  Julie Bearss:  Well that is a problem.

They did it illegally.  They should take a replace the area, put it back the way it was and run their own water on their own side.  How they do it I don’t care but I don’t think it’s right for them to put their water on me two time; two places.

   Sandra Templeton:  State your name.

 Bill Dillon:  Bill Dillon. Regardless of what Dave thinks, the water is still—it’s going to go over the road if it’s taken out it’s going to go over the road into that ditch.  That’s what it used to do.  Now it goes under the road through the culvert and down the ditch.  Now I’ve been down there when it rains plenty of times—the other day I went down there when we had the big downpour.  That water does not go up into his ditch now to – a simple solution if you want to keep it from going up –if he says it’s going up there—which it’s not—but to stop it would be to put a T on it where it comes to the ditch just – right here where the crossover is, put at T on it here.  Water coming down here coming through the T the water here instead of going into his field which he says (which it’s not) it’ll go down this way—you put a T on it, it still—you have to allow the water to go down the ditch you can’t stop it from going down the ditch—

   David Starcher:  Put it on your own side—put a T on it.

   Sandra Templeton:  Hey, hey, hey. No. No arguing between each other.

   Bill Dillon:  Even if it doesn’t have a culvert there it’s still going to go over the road which is what it used to do.

   David Starcher:    No.

   Joe Dillon:  Joe Dillon. 

   Sandra Templeton:  We’re going to be done here in about five minutes so we’re going to work on solving it.

   Joe Dillon:  We could put a cap here and a cap here and go for a year and see if it ever goes across the road.  It’s going to go across the road but it’s real simple; we’ll cap it off. 
   Eric Long:  Can I comment on that for a minute?

   Eric Long:  Ed Long, Soil & Water.  As it is now, I believe he’s entirely right.  If he capped both of those in a large storm event you’re going to get water topping the road.  That said, I don’t think that there’s no way to keep the water to the south side of Giddings and get it to this crossover.  I believe that there is infrastructure —there is a way that you could maintain the water on the south side of Giddings to get the water that comes to this point where this newest crossover is and get it to this crossover and get it into the same way.  If that’s what the Township decided that’s what they wanted to do.  I believe that there is work that can be done to move the water from this point to this point on the south side.  With the infrastructure that’s in place now no, it’s not going to work.  Now the Township, from my understanding, didn’t put in that infrastructure that’s in on the south side of Giddings to this point. Now I do think that there is enough ___ I’ve haven’t gone out there with a transit; I haven’t done the engineering ____ I haven’t done an exhaustive drainage area and flow analysis to look at what the volume of water is but if I had to guess, just from an engineering standpoint       

    Eric Long (cont.):  whether or not you could get the water from here to here without it topping the road, I believe that you probably could.
   Sandra Templeton:  Now you said before that on that south side the piping that’s gone through there you don’t think that pipe is equivalent to take that water, is that what you’re saying?

   Eric Long:  I have no idea about what the pipe is in there.  Joe’s saying—I know there’s some twelve-inch pipe in there and it’s plastic now I don’t know which way that they flow—I think that— 

   Joe Dillon:  I could tell you which way they flow.  I just want to make it clear. Joe Dillon. No matter what we do, on the south side—I think you’re right—if you want to redo all this and take it down farther, but somebody on the north side is going to get that water at some point.  Mr. Starcher may not like it, the next gentleman may not like it.  Somebody has to take the water from the south side to the north side so it can go out to this natural waterway am I wrong?

Dave Starcher:  No it has to go that way.   

   Joe Dillon:  Absolutely, it has to go that way.  If it doesn’t go under the road it’s going to go over it.  I think that you could get all of the water under the road.

   Jim Griffiths:  Jim Griffiths again.  The whole thing is as I said before is whether it comes here here here it all comes to this right here.  I watched this and it goes from this deep to this deep water rushes through there you could ride like the rapids.  It makes a right, it makes a right this backs up; this whole thing right here is just so built up that the water saturates, there’s such a blockage that eventually goes so if that’s the case then obviously you’re going to have a problem here with the other landowners because you don’t want to go all the way down through there—why don’t we just do this, take and go to a point out here where it’s lower than this and just take and dig this ditch out right here.  Even if you got to come down to the grade shoot it—

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok which side are we talking about digging on the north side?

   Jim Griffiths:  Just shoot it with a transit and bring it down here and I’m not sure what they’ll look like at for as depth-wise.
   Sandra Templeton:  Here’s my question, after you run all that down there, then does somebody else wind up with that water mess and then we get another person coming in here about the water issues?

   ______??______: It comes—this is our bad it is, an area, it comes down a bit farther—just like it did at your house before you purchased it ok.  There is a crossover pipe and somebody dug a ditch all the way out to this man made waterway in somebody’s front yard.  Now that’s been years ago and yours is the same way, correct?  There’s a ditch 
   ____________:  There’s one on the west side of my drive way 

   ____________: Yeah correct they built it, correct?

   ____________: Well no, actually it was existing on the west side going down the other side.

[Indecipherable.]

 ____________: If you go down farther somebody dug out another one in the same location because the water has to go—you might be able to change it and go down farther?

   Eric Long: I can’t speak without putting a transit on it because that’s just an educated guess but you may be able to bring all of the water down at the end and put in a bigger crossover into somebody else’s ditch.

 [Indecipherable.]

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok, hey you guys, let’s have a time out her because we’re gonna do that but let’s work on what we should do to get the problem solved.  Go ahead Jim.  Yeah cause we’re done everybody explaining—

   Diane Austin:  What do we need to do to get this fixed because we can’t go on these property owners’ property?
   Sandra Templeton: What we’re going to have to do is probably sit down with Chris and the two land owners—I think the north side could be reditched, do some shoring; be able to maybe reduce the flow slow things could happen there see what happens and make everybody happy.  Nobody’s gonna end up the end of the day 100% happy and if anybody thinks they’re going to end up 100% happy then my best option is to leave and leave it directly into the trustees hands if we can’t agree on a solution to the problem then the last hour or the last 40 minutes has been worthless so either we need to come up with a solution and everybody can agree on that or we need to everybody can go hire attorneys—obviously you know the county’s attorney and trustees’ attorney is here tonight so that is the other option.  I mean the best way is to come up with a solution and we need to take a few minutes and see what’s going to work out for the landowners that’s it.
   Diane Austin:  It’s not just these two land owners it’s Mr. Griffith and down further too.

   ____??________:  And I have had an opportunity to visit with some of those other landowners over time because I’ve been around for a while as those houses were built in, as that water moved down through some of the culverts are too small that cross over the drive way—this gentleman’s absolutely correct when he said that ditch on downstream needs cleaned out but it is not the Townships responsibility to do cross country ditching, you know.  And there’s where the solution cannot extend beyond the road right of way we have to stick to the road right of way and narrow the scope and that’s it.  

   Chris Meduri: From the road superintendent, the drainage of that road, is it ok right now?

   Kevin Biltz: There’s always water laying on the north side but when it rains it does slowly go down through the pipe I mean we’ve done everything—we’ve got it level up to Jim’s driveway and then we stuck a shovel—we cleaned it out in there as much as we could and we got it to flow down and then it goes down but see it’s so flat from where the last pipe was put across to Jim’s driveway that then it goes flat into that other culvert -- the cement culvert that goes down between Jim’s driveway and the next driveway.  So that’s where everything from there needs lowered if you’re going to get that water to actually move out of there.

   Chris Meduri: Did that crossover that was recently put in do any harm to the road?  Did it make things worse or better or—
   Sandra Templeton:  I have a picture—

   Kevin Biltz: See I wasn’t here before.  I don’t know what it was like before this I came in October so I don’t really have a clue you know now much water ran across the street or not.  Now the road itself is probably deteriorating but all the crossovers this year are deteriorating because they’ve all heaved so much for the winter.  We looked at one today over on Porter and it’s a mess so I mean—

   John Hayes:  Eric, I wanted to ask you something, you spoke a couple minutes ago— you called it infrastructure

   Eric Long:  Yeah, that’s kind of a generic term but I’m saying what’s in place to carry the water.  There’s a couple of different ways you can do it.  You can do it in a pipe you can do it in an open channel; an open ditch that’s maintained.  Right now everything on the south side of the road is enclosed—everything on the south side of the road is in a pipe that carries it to these crossovers that takes it to the north side.

   John Hayes:  How’s the water get to those pipes?
   Eric Long:  Uh there’s surface inlets at catch basins at each of the crossover locations which is an open grate from the top that once the water flows—it’s even, that open grate is even with the ground.

   John Hayes:  So as for— Dave Starcher was talking about the water coming off the yards or down the hills or what have you, goes into those catch basins and the water they don’t get, that maybe is going across the road?

   Eric Long:  Yeah what’s happening is the water that’s coming across this direction from south to north gets into the catch basins; the openings at the top of the ground near the grate it flows into it then goes under the road to the other side.  Now the water needs to be maintained in the right of way one way or the other to get to that point where it has always left the right of way.  We don’t want the water to leave the right of way back here where Mr. Starcher’s property is where it’s impacting him; I can’t tell you what those impacts are because I don’t really know but if the water is not staying within the right of way when it crosses Giddings Road then something needs to be done to make sure that it does whether we handle that on the north side of the road or we handle it on the south side of the road. 

   Diane Austin:  Mr. Bierlair, do you have a recommendation for us?
   Jim Bierlair:  I think—James Bierlair, I work with Eric—if we went ahead and re-grated the ditch on the north side of road and bermed that along there, possibly at its riff raff – to berm it won’t work because we need to get drainage from Mr. Starcher’s field because his drains right into the road ditch at that point. So if we’ve got that culvert coming over and it flowing water across, which it probably does into Mr. Starcher’s field, we need to at least shore that up so that it doesn’t erode his field.  And I think that if the ditch was cleaned out, re-grated the best that it could get—
 David Starcher:  Are you talking about the north side or the south?

   Jim Bierlair:  The north side. Then we could protect Mr. Starcher’s property because Mr. Starcher’s field is sloping towards the road ditch so the water’s not leaving the road ditch and then running through his field.  I don’t see that has a possibility I see it standing or flooding right there and then going down slowly because, you know, this gentlemen stated everything on downstream outside of the right of way is plugged up too—it hasn’t been maintained—portions of it so the water isn’t getting out of there as fast as it should.  I think there are a lot of options but—and like you said, none of the landowners are going to be completely happy.  
   David Starcher:  Why can’t you put it back—Dave Starcher—why don’t you put it back the way it was twenty years ago, there was no problem then?

   Bill Dillon:  There was a problem.

   David Starcher:  There wasn’t a problem, Bill.

   Sandra Templeton:  Alright, we’re not gonna argue with each other, uh uh that’s not gonna work.

   John Hayes:  Kevin, have you went down that yet?  Cause he wants you-- it sounds like—grade maybe on the north side of the road.  I thought you had a transit down there -- am I incorrect?

   Kevin Biltz: Right, we did.

John Hayes:  I don’t think there’s much fall out there right now

   Kevin Biltz: It’s flat, it’s real flat.

 Dave Starcher:  You can’t speak either because you guys haven’t’ been over there.

   Sandra Templeton: Ok what’s—we need a solution.  We need a solution. We’re done.
   Diane Austin:  Ok what do you recommend that we do?

   Eric Long:  If we go on down beyond Dillons’ and somebody had mentioned that concrete pipe in that driveway -- well there hasn’t been water in that concrete pipe for quite some time in my opinion because the concrete pipe—and I don’t know who the neighbor is—I don’t know the name there’s property in there—   but there hasn’t been water crossing through that driveway in quite some time.  How the water was crossing over without flooding the road is beyond me.

   Jim Bierlair:  Isn’t that pipe higher?

   Jim Bierlair:  And I think somebody had mentioned that earlier.

   Jim Bierlair:  It’s put up too high, correct.

   Jim Bierlair:  If that was reset and done then we could probably eliminate that crossover that 

Mr. Starcher doesn’t like and take that right on down and talk -- but right now there’s no way for the water to get there.

 David Starcher:  Dave Starcher.  I’d like to explain everything about that concrete pipe you’re talking about.  It’s a big concrete pipe laying on my side on the road—

  Dave Starcher:  No, south side of the road in a drive way. A drive way culvert.

[Indecipherable]

   Sandra Templeton:  Hey you guys got to talk one at a time.

    Joe Dillon:  The drive way culvert is heaved up out -- you can see it, it’s an old —the concrete—the bells are up.  There is no evidence of water flowing into it or out of it into the road ditch at all and concrete that we use today it needs reset and then from there you could regrade and connect to—

   Joe Dillon: Then you’re going to have to change some driveways around and stuff to do what you’re talking about.

[Indecipherable]

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok you guys still got to talk one at a time.

   Eric Long: What he’s saying is what I was talking about is trying to come up with a solution to keep the water on the south side.  You know this driveway culvert is causing us problems over there could ultimately lead to flooding on the south side of the road because the water can’t move from east to west on the south side of the road.  I think that there’s ways that we can change it on the south side of the road to make more of that water go whether we left this newest in place or not.  Um I think that there are definitely some things we could do on the south side of the road to improve the drainage on the south side of the road to move as much water as possible to this original crossover pipe so we can carry as much of the water as possible through that one that has always been there and alleviate some of the water that is now being forced to go through the other two newer pipes that have gone in in the last ten years or so.
   John Hayes:  Eric is that concrete culvert pipe that you’re referring to on the south side of the road is it privately owned?
   Eric Long: Yes it’s a driveway driver now it’s in the right of way so I don’t know all the rules on maintenance of driveway culverts, I mean Kevin you can tell me more about this than I could talk about.
   Kevin Biltz: I guess over the years we don’t put them in no more so the homeowner has to put them in. For them they would have to buy the pipe and have it installed.  

   Eric Long: Yeah and that one is old.

   Kevin Biltz: A lot of them in the Township are the same way they all used ______ concrete pipes themselves and they’re all doing this, I mean.

   Eric Long: That pipe isn’t where it should be and I think that if things were correct on the south side of the road we could move a lot more of that water down to where—

   Kevin Biltz: Where the old concrete pipe was.  

   John Hayes:  So that’s one solution, right? One direction towards a solution?

   David Starcher:  Dave Starcher again I just want to make a comment before we come up to a decision or close the meeting that them to culverts they put in were illegal and we’re fighting and arguing about the water 
on my side and their side and they was putting them in illegal to start with.  I just happened to catch it on the last one is how this come about or no one would’ve said nothing and I would’ve still got all the water but the fact of the problem is they did it illegally.

   Joe Dillon:  Joe Dillon. I’m not gonna go over this a hundred times--

   Sandra Templeton:  Yes, please don’t.

   Joe Dillon: I’m not saying it was right or wrong. We went to the Road Supervisor; if he did it, I would’ve been ok with him doing it because as precedence I can say we put in six road culverts.

    Sandra Templeton:  I don’t want you to even tell me you did that, I really don’t, because that should’ve never been done.  

   Joe Dillon: But I’m just telling you what happened.

 Sandra Templeton:  Ok but I don’t want to hear it anymore cause kinda done with that.  Now all that stuff we’re gonna have to correct now. 

   Joe Dillon:   Now, Kevin, you did say there was, throughout the Township, there was a lot of road problems, right?  

   Kevin Biltz: Yes.

   Joe Dillon: It wasn’t just this one that she has a picture of ours has a—some of the –there’s other culverts that had problems throughout the— crossovers, right? It wasn’t just this one crossover that has a problem because it heaved up?
   Sandra Templeton:  No the picture that I took was because when all that was said and done that was supposed to have been a great job but the road is crumbling now.  

   Joe Dillon: We cut it like Chris asked us we put patch in it—did the patch come out?  Has the patch ever came out, Kevin?

   Kevin Biltz: Oh well I haven’t looked at it for a while—
   Joe Dillon: I’m just saying has the patch ever came out?

   Sandra Templeton:  Well I thought Chris did the patching.

   Joe Dillon: Chris did the patching, correct. 

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok cause you just said you guys patched it so—
   Joe Dillon: Oh, I’m sorry Chris actually did the patching. 

   Sandra Templeton:  But still now we have an issue with the road cause it’s falling apart.

   Joe Dillon: I understand that but that’s not the only road issue there is.

   Kevin Biltz: There’s a lot of crossovers this year that due to our winter—

   Sandra Templeton:  But we’re talking about this issue; we’re not talking about any other— ok we’re just gonna be done. You’ve explained; we’re done and we’re gonna find a solution to fix it.

   Bill Dillon: And you’re gonna involve more property owners with more repairs than you have to do.
   Sandra Templeton:  Exactly.  We have a big issue—the Township does.

   Dave Starcher: You had an issue with the water crossing the road.

   Sandra Templeton:  I had no idea about that road being flooded or water crossing-- [male voice indecipherable in background] --hold on one second, one second.  When you were—you worked with Chris—

   John Hayes:  You meaning who? 

   Sandra Templeton:  Mike Pittinger.  You worked with Chris and were you down there with Chris at all about that issue about water, about anything when you were—

   Mike Pittinger:  No, not when I worked with Chris, no.  There were never any issues brought to my attention when I was working with Chris, I mean we were down there patching roads and stuff.

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok, so was there, there was no culvert there before period it was just road.

   Diane Austin:  Kevin, what are your thoughts on this?

   Kevin Biltz:  My thoughts are well, I mean, trying to alleviate Dave’s problem would be on the north side if he would lower Jim’s ditch culvert pipe but then somebody would have to lower the pipe the old concrete pipe that goes down through there if you lower that then that would take a lot of Dave’s water out of there but that’s not gonna—

   Diane Austin: You’ve got to lower stuff so you can go back in and work your way downstream.

   Kevin Biltz:  Right.

   Diane Dillon: I agree with all that
   Kevin Biltz:  But see everything right now is so level—

   Bill Dillon: That’s the problem.

 Kevin Biltz:  When Scott and I shot that we come off of the last pipe they put across to Jim’s driveway and we dug it with a transit and it’s level, I mean it’s—but the water does actually flow but it takes a long time for it to get to where it needs to go.
   Diane Austin:  So, our road department can work with your department Mr. Bierlair and we can come up with a solution to get this flow of water.  

   Jim Bierlair: Oh Yeah.

   Diane Austin:  If we have to involve property owners that back ditch would be the property owners’ responsibility is that correct? [[male voice indecipherable] what we’re gonna be working on—your department and our department’s gonna work on how to control this water with the road right of way -- is that what I understand?  How long do you think it would take for us to determine the solution?

 Jim Bierlair: To get out there and look at it and come up with a plan to figure out the best way to handle the water—be a couple of weeks probably –all of next week is already shot.
   Diane Austin:  So by the end of August we should be able to come up with a solution?

   Diane Austin: We should be able to come up with a solution for the next meeting.  By the time the Trustees meet again I would say.

   Diane Austin:  That’s two weeks.

   Jim Bierlair: Not that meeting

   Diane Austin:  So the end of Trustees; the end of August; the last meeting; Gotcha. Ok.

   John Hayes:  Hey Kevin, what do you think about that plugged concrete culvert, I mean, is that an obstructed tributary?

   Kevin Biltz:  We’d have to go out there and reshoot that to make sure that water would run that way.  But I never went—we was more worried about—I didn’t really concern over this way because the water was going across the road so we had been working on that side of the road say the north side I mean that’s—
   Sandra Templeton:  Ok so Jim you come up with a—you guys come up with a plan for our next meeting.

   Jim Bierlair: We’ll come up with a plan but at the same time everybody has to be open to those options that we bring, I mean, and like I said before, not every one person is going to be happy and you’re always gonna have to look at that concrete pipe, you know, because there hasn’t been water in that for a long time.

   David Starcher:  Is that the driveway that goes way back in the woods on the north, south side?

   Jim Bierlair: South side. Yes.

   Kevin Biltz:  That one is across from Jim’s driveway I think, isn’t it?
   Jim : Yeah.
   Kevin Biltz:  It’s about across from Jim’s driveway maybe just a little bit to the left.
   David Starcher:  When’s the next meeting because I’m going out of town at the end of next month. 

   Diane Austin:  And the end of August meeting would be the 27th I think.  Let me look because I don’t remember.  It’s the 27th
      John Hayes: They’re old school, though that’s what we were talking about cause Kevin and I went today to look at one and we had severe frost in the last couple of years and lot of rain and they moved and now the new pipes that we’re using those culverts you know they’re dated—

   Kevin Biltz:  That you can’t get no cover over those now.
   Sandra Templeton:  Alright that’s what we’re gonna do.  Mr. Bierlair you guys come up with a plan; be at our next meeting we’ll try to get this taken care of.
   Diane Austin:  Not the next meeting.  The last meeting of August; the 27th.

   Sandra Templeton:  The last meeting of August.

   _____??_____: The 27th of August, you said? 

   Diane Austin:  Yes. 

   Sandra Templeton:  Right.

   Jim Bierlair: And is that Fair week?

   Diane Austin:  That is Fair week.

   ___??_______:  You wanna make it two weeks from today?

   ____??______: No we won’t make it.

   Sandra Templeton:  No you gotta give him enough time.  

   Diane Austin:  How ‘bout September 10th?  We’ll meet back here September 10th.

   Sandra Templeton:  And then we’ll go from there we’ll try to get this worked out.  Ok. Thank you.  Alright. You ok with that Mr. Starcher?

   David Starcher:  I guess I gotta be.

   Sandra Templeton:  Well we’re trying to solve the problem.

   Kevin Biltz:  When are we going to meet?  When are we gonna have this finalized?

   Jim Bierlair: We’ll call you—when we’re gonna get out there. Eric and I will go survey it.

   Kevin Biltz:  Next week sometime?

   Diane Austin:  Ok one other thing that I want—  

   Jim Bierlair: Next week’s pretty bad for me already I already know that so—

   Diane Austin:  For the 10th of September.

   Sandra Templeton:  Right, the 10th of September.

   Diane Austin:  We need a cost.  We gotta have a cost. So as we’re going through this I want Kevin—when we come back for our decision we gotta have a cost.  So September 10th we’ll come back here that’s when the meeting will be and that’s when we gonna figure out—

   Sandra Templeton:  We’ll figure out what we’re gonna do. Ok.

   Jim Bierlair: That sounds groovy.

   Sandra Templeton:  Ok. Thank you. We will continue on.  Correspondence in—

   Diane Austin:  Anybody else?

   Sandra Templeton:  Oh I’m sorry, anybody else?

   John Hayes:  This lady right here.

   Betty Gauding:  Ok Betty Gauding, I live on Porter Road and I too have a drainage problem.  For years the culvert has not always accommodated it overflowed from the ditch in the road and it drained into my yard down the pasture.  On occasion it came into my garage but usually it would drain out within twenty four hours but now, because of last year, the freeze, the rain, everything—I won’t give you all the details of that—but my neighbors across the street, the Stewarts, have decided to build a new home and I understand because 
I did call John Hayes and they have all the permits but they ran the drain off what’s going to be from their    foundation and basement right—those two pipes right directly to the culvert—I call it—what’s it called?
   John Hayes:  Ditch.

   Kevin Biltz:  Well, crossover pipe.

   Betty Gauding:  Crossover pipe right to the edge back a little to that crossover pipe.  Now if it flooded my garage before, what do you think all the run off from their house is going to do because the ditch can’t carry it off fast enough on the –let’s see they’re on the west side of the road—water lays in that ditch.  On my—which I had a bell cement thing too—but it comes out on my side also—water does flow through there too and it flows down to there’s another ditch on the very edge of my property so it can’t be carried off fast enough.  Now in dry years there’s no problem but for the last several years we’ve had heavy rains.  The other day Sunday it was when we had the large heavy rain storm these gentlemen talked about, it ran down my driveway because it was—I’m not talking heavy, I’m talking heavy thunderstorm with a rain afterwards and we’ve had many of those and then in the spring when it freezes and thaws and rains and thaws it can’t –that crossover doesn’t begin to—it’s like Niagara Falls coming out of there right down into my garage.

   John Hayes: That crossover, if it’s doing that, it’s doing its job, right?  It’s operating properly if it’s bringing water towards you from across the ditch but Kevin and I went there today and I’ll let Kevin tell you what he thought would be a remedy—but briefly once again, you’re kinda like Dave Starcher, your water’s not going away around that corner back into that pasture so Kevin if you would—

   Kevin Biltz:   We’re gonna try to—get ‘em out with a – get a laser—we’re gonna come out and shoot there and see where that ditch that goes down the side of your property there is and see if we can get—maybe dig that ditch a little bit and get it to run down through there. But now we’re not able to go down and clean that whole ditch out I’m only gonna be able to go down maybe just to that pine tree and try to open it up enough to get that so it—and then maybe if we get some good dirt we can maybe put some dirt in the front of there to maybe make a block so when that water shoots across there it doesn’t you know go over the bank and maybe try to get it to go that direction.  I know they left that telephone pole there now which is helping you but you know we can do—
   Betty Gauding: I see that as a quick fix but really the only thing that’s gonna totally alleviate that is that crossover moved down opposite where the ditch runs on my property.
   Kevin Biltz: We took that pipe but-- see and we have to come out there and shoot too to make sure it will flow that way too I mean there’s some stuff we can do we can work on yours I mean that’s something we can—
   Betty Gauding: I agree after listening to all this but it isn’t simple but I’ve got six inches of water in my garage in the spring.

   Sandra Templeton: And the other thing too is if you move it down does it wind up somebody else’s water problem too?  

   Kevin Biltz: No. She has a ditch that runs down the side of her house and then she said—her property, I mean, on the edge of her property it goes back to another ditch that goes to Yale and I guess somebody years ago that dug all this or the natural I’m not sure but I mean if you look at the lay of the land you can see it and then if you look way in the back somebody’s mowed that like a ditch there—it does go that direction.  I’ve never went down there I mean that’s off you know—
   John Hayes: We looked at that culvert today, Sandy, and— 

   Kevin Biltz: It probably does need replaced.  It’s a concrete bell in there if it’s—

   John Hayes: Well it comes right in front of the edge once again just like we’ve spoken earlier the other situation is it’s about lived it’s life expectancy—that crossover pipe if you will but by the time that gets fixed or you know things take precedence in – not that you’re not important but what I’m saying Kevin and I both agree is that that one might be the best remedy but it would kinda like be the last resort is replace the culvert or the crossover pipe this week because he has to evaluate whether this ditch across the street on the west side irregardless of whether these people added water to you he has to alleviate whether that water will flow north to justify putting the culvert across the road if that were the case so in order to make sure that that water flows that way he needs to shoot it—

   Kevin Biltz:  Right, that’d be a laser.

  John Hayes: And quick fix would be see if there’s a possibility of scraping a little bit of the cattails out of your side of the road and see if it goes to the field—you following me?

   Betty Gauding: There’s no cattails on my side at all -- the west side,

   John Hayes: Tall grass, whatever you call it then.
Betty Gauding:  No tall grass other than the ditch that goes along the side.  Well I see it as a quick fix but now this Sunday it did rain and they haven’t even got the house completed yet, you know that’s the foundation footers and all that you’ll have to excuse me I don’t have building proper terms, but they don’t even have their spouts hooked into that sump pump and all that and it was three quarters the way full before the rain—those two pipes were full before the rain was finished.  What do you think it’s gonna be when that’s done? If you could clean out the ditch that would be a quick fix but I don’t see it as alleviating the entire problem.

   David Starcher:  I can make a suggestion, call Dillons they can put a pipe in. [Laughs]  I can’t—I can’t help it, I’m bad; it’s the devil that’s in me.  

   Sandra Templeton: Stop havin’ the devil come out at our meetings.

   Kevin Biltz:  Yeah, we’re gonna—I’m gonna look into your situation and— 

 Betty Gauding:  Now can I ask an approximate time because I know you have a lot of others and I had no idea there were problems with people worse than me um what’s a time frame for maybe at least getting the quick fix part of it done?
   Kevin Biltz:  Um we can probably try to get out there next week, see how things go.  Right now my roller’s down so it might work out well for us maybe.  We gotta mow probably Monday, Tuesday so maybe sometime next week I can try to get over there and take a look at your situation. I can at least get that ditch cleaned out so some of the water—but we won’t move the telephone pole for right now it’s kind of a stop—

   Betty Gauding:  Believe it or not, that telephone pole kinda diverts it.

   Kevin Biltz:  Right. Right it’s like a headwall so it comes down and hits that then it has to go one way or the other.  It ain’t real pretty but it works. 

   Sandra Templeton: Ok with that Betty?

   Betty Gauding:  Yeah.
   Sandra Templeton: Ok good.
   Kevin Biltz: We’ll try—and I did get a Trustee to come out so I did— 

   Betty Gauding:  And I saw that Trustee.

   Sandra Templeton:  Anybody else?  [Silence]  Ok.
Correspondence   

--Letter from American Red Cross
--Invitation letter from State Senator John Eklund
Chris Meduri no longer present.

--Letter from the Department of Commerce – Permit Renewal
--GrassRootsClippings – via internet

OLD BUSINESS

--Levy Renewal + Increase has been filed with the Board of Elections.
--Rock Salt Claim has been filed with the Ohio Attorney General’s Office 

NEW BUSINESS
--A letter to Jeff Bixler was signed.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 41 phone calls.
--She issued 3 permits.
--The BZA will meet Monday, August 3 at 7:00 p.m. for two separate variances.  She presented the legal mailing.
--The T & A Pallet Shop has come a long way in cleaning up.  She has been working with Chris Meduri as he has sent correspondence to them. They were given until the end of the month or they will be found in contempt of court and more legal procedures will follow.

--After sending a letter to Brickhouse Auto Sales and getting no response, she called the Ohio BMV.  She was told that they are a licensed auto dealer and have been for several years but that operating without a permit is frowned upon and they would contact the owner.  She stopped by Brickhouse on July 28 and asked an employee to have the owner call her because auto sales are not allowed at that location.  She did not hear from the owner but when she drove by on July 30 all of the cars were gone.

--Camp Carl is looking to install two new vault-type bathrooms.  She told them they should get septic approval prior to the issuance of a zoning permit.

The Trustees asked her to get information that could be used to possibly put this style of bathroom at the Park.

--The EUCC has been working on building an addition. Pastor Tim Paroz asked her about a spot change in zoning. Chris Meduri said because of the arrangement of the property around the parcel in question, a spot change in zoning would be a good idea. She asked what the application fee would be for this process and stated the steps that would have to take place. If it is recommended by the Zoning Commission, it would go back to the Trustees for approval and then to the PCRPC.  Chris told her this may not have to go to the PCRPC if a new copy of the map can be created and put in the Township’s book. 
Diane said that the error is probably a glitch.  She agrees to have the ZC make a recommendation and there be no charge to the church. It needs to be corrected.    

--She presented information regarding change in use/occupancy permits.
   Julie Bearss:   Because this is a process that you and I are going through right now, Mr. Hayes, it has brought many things to light.  What this means, and I’ve talked this over with Chris [Meduri]—
   John Hayes: You and I? We’re not going through anything, Julie, it’s you and my attorney that’s going through it.  You’ve mentioned my name enough in these Trustee meetings to defame or make an attempt to defame or disrespect everything that my integrity has in Edinburg and I resent it and I’m done talking to you about it and you mention my name again and we’re gonna have to visit probably the further legal—because this is ridiculous.

   Julie Bearss:  I would stand up in legal court with you because I have said nothing but the truth here, John.  
 John Hayes: Julie, I’m gonna tell ya—

   Julie Bearss:  I’m going to finish my, my bit here, please—

   John Hayes: Well, you work for me, Julie, and I work for the Township people so you can respect me once in a while— 

   Julie Bearss:  And I’m with counsel, John.  
   John Hayes: And you can respect the Board of Trustees once in a while—once in a while.

   Julie Bearss:  I would respect you if you would come and show me the same courtesy that you did when you put the siding on your place; you haven’t come to talk to me once since then— 

   John Hayes:  I didn’t put siding on anything.
Julie Bearss: --so I do not want to speak about integrity here. 
   John Hayes:  I didn’t put the siding on anything.
   Julie Bearss: You most certainly did.
   Sandra Templeton:  Ok. Ok. Alright. Ok. Go ahead and finish your thing.
   Julie Bearss:  Alright.  This has been brought to light and I am trying to do a favor here for all the business people in this Township.  The way the book reads right now and according to what I’m supposed to do as my job I am supposed to charge everybody for new use, new occupancy at the going rate which for a commercial permit is $450.  I think that is ridiculous.  Now these have not been implemented and they have not been being used because there has not been a huge turnover of business from person to person in this Township. I have met with the Zoning Commission at their suggestion—now I have to say, also in here if I can find it, it is at your discretion the Township Trustees that you are allowed to appoint fees associated with the tasks that the Township is supposed to perform because all three of you have business interests in this town, I asked the Township Zoning Commission what they thought would be a fair price.  Also, in front of you on the table is a set of documents that I’ve collected that belongs to several different townships around us, all of which implement a change in use and change in occupancy policy. 
   Diane Austin:  She’s right, it is in the book but I didn’t realize it, truthfully, I never realized it and probably because there hasn’t been a lot of turnover.  She’s right, $450 would be ridiculous for somebody especially when they’re not building.  That would be even if somebody bought my business they would have to pay $450 and it’s already there—that’s just for another piece of paper and another charge.  That’s something we do need to look at that’s not right.

   Julie Bearss:  In speaking to other townships and speaking to other people, the reasons that these are implemented is to help keep track of what’s going on in our town and what businesses we have.  When we have new businesses come in according to the regulations in my book, I am supposed to submit that information to the fire department.  The fire department should have documentation of what kind of business is in every building in this town so that if something should happen, they know exactly what they’re going after.  They’re not going into a facility that has paints and flammables, maybe they are.  If we don’t have the on record how are they gonna know?  How is anybody gonna know?  That being said, and whether I get anything this evening or not that’s fine you can have as long as you would like to take, I request respectfully that you would address a fee for this particular thing.  There doesn’t have to be a fee at all.  That is at your discretion.  
   Diane Austin:  We could require it without a fee.

   Julie Bearss:  Yes you can. 
--She said thank you to those who have been very supportive in her learning and education and growth as a Zoning Inspector.  There have been many things in her job that she has enjoyed.  She asked that her report be accepted as her two weeks’ notice of her intention to terminate her employment with Edinburg Township due to not being able to send her daughter to college on the part time wages that she receives in this position.
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--He thanked Nate for keeping up with the mowing along the roads while he was on vacation.  Two residents have called to say they appreciate them for keeping the roads mowed.
--They have been trying to patch but the roller will only work for about two hours and then it stops running.  The carburetor flange is getting fixed.

--The generator at the fire station needs a starter.  He will try to get it fixed tomorrow.

--They’ve been mowing and taking care of the grounds at the Park.

--They’ve been mowing and fixing some of the graves that have settled at the Cemetery.

--After calling four businesses, he received two bids for pumping the septic tanks.  For two, 1000 gallon tanks, All Clean bid $340; Allen Drain bid $350.  He will hire All Clean.  All agreed.   
Mike Pittinger - Fire Department Report

--He explained that the squads are aging and reaching their life expectancy.  Rob investigated and found that a refurbished squad would be a good way to go.  They could use the old box and put it on a new 2016 chassis [with a gas engine].  He presented a quote from Meyers Equipment for $97,515 which is about one-third of the cost of a brand new, equipped squad ($250,000-$300,000).  

Diane asked Mike to give an overview of the issues with the current squads.  He said both diesels have issues ranging from fuel oil systems starting to fail to transmissions and rear ends that are making noises.  Also the suspensions and springs are starting to give because of the age and the weight.

Diane asked how many miles are on the International.  Rob said 169,000 miles.  The refurbished one would replace the Ford.  Diane asked if the bid was a state bid.  Rob said yes.  They are working on a grant to replace the International.  
Diane asked Judy if in the past the Township has financed [vehicles].  She said yes, before she became Fiscal Officer.  Diane asked Tom what has been financed in the past.  He said the dump truck and the back hoe was a lease with option to buy.  The engine was financed at one payment a year for five years –the same as the newest dump truck.  Judy said there are probably more options out there now.  She asked if Meyers had a payment option. Rob said he doesn’t know.  Diane asked Judy to contact Meyers and the banks to find out about their financing options.  
Diane asked about the trade-in value and Mike said he would check into that.  
--It’s been announced through Sherrod Brown’s office that the Township will receive a $30,000 grant for new turnout gear.

Diane requested an executive session to discuss Fire Department employee issues and invite Mike Pittinger and Rob Swauger to attend. 
FISCAL OFFICER REPORT

Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer 
She presented the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary 
--Departmental Reports
The previously scheduled meeting for August 5 to discuss Fire Department night shift had to be postponed.
RESOLUTION 2015-181: A motion was made by Diane Austin to extend night staffing through 

September 30, 2015; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
At the September 27 Regular Meeting, a date will be set to discuss this in detail.

TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Diane Austin

--She will be on medical leave starting August 5 for six weeks.  
--She apologized to Julie for reacting and acting in a way she normally doesn’t the other day.  Julie accepted the apology.  She thanked Julie for what she has done for the Township and wished her luck in finding a new job.   
John Hayes
--He had nothing further to discuss at this time.  
Sandra Templeton
--She will be unavailable from July 31 to August 8.
RESOLUTION 2015-182: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to accept the resignation of 

Julie Bearss from the position of Zoning Inspector effective August 13, 2015; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-183:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to pay the bills; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-184:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to enter into an executive session at 

9:13 p.m. to discuss Fire Department personnel and invite Rob Swauger and Mike Pittinger; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-185:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to come out of executive session at 

9:26 p.m.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-186:  A motion was made by Diane Austin that the meeting be adjourned at 
9:27 p.m.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________
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